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Communication from J ames R. Hedman

Dear Mr. Hedman:

SUSAN E. LAPPEN
PATRICIA A, FRICKER
HEIDI WICK SPOERL
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
JAY A. UNORA
HATHRYN Z. BLOCK
KEVIN P. SULLIVAN
THOMAS D. MILLER
ROBIN A. PEDERSON
JEREMY R. MCKENZIE
PETER 1. BLOCK
JENNY YUAN

ALLISON N. FLANAGAN
HEATHER H. HOUGH
ANDREA J. FOWLER
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN
NAOMI E. GEHLING
CALVIN V. FERMIN
BENJAMIN J. ROOVERS

ELLENY B. CHRISTOPOULOS

RACHEL S. KENNEDY .
TYRONE M. ST. JUNIOR
HANNAH R. JAKN

JULIE P. WILSON
GREGORY P. KRUSE
KIMBERLY A. PRESCOTT
SHEILA THOBANI
KATRYNA C. RHODES
NICOLE F. LARSEN
JAMES M. CARROLL
WILLIAM G. DAVIDSON
MEIGHAN M. ANGER
ALEXANDER R. CARSON
Assistant City Attorneys

We have received your claim in the amount of $208.81 relating to damage to your vehicle
on February 20, 2019 at approximately 6:15 a.m. when it collided with a pothole while

you were traveling at/near 8609 West Lisbon Avenue.

Wisconsin municipalities have discretionary immunity from liability for any damage that
is due to a defect in a sidewalk or street. Under discretionary immunity, the City is

generally not liable for damages.

The Infrastructure Services Division (ISD) reviewed their records and those of the DPW
Call Center relative to this incident. They found that op February 18, 2019 the Call
Center received a call regarding a pothole at 8531 West Lisbon Avenue. On February 20,

Electrical Services reviewed their records relative to the street lights. They found that
there were no reported outages. After receipt of this claim, they also found that the area is
well lit and all optical assemblies were clean. Street Lighting Engineering found that the

pole spacing and lighting level meet the City’s standard.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter. The City would not be

liable. Therefore, we are denying your claim.
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include a photocopy of this letter’s envelope, showing the postmark, and retain the
original in the event further proof is needed. |

Very truly yours,
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City Attorn
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STEVEN M. CARINI
Investigator Adjuster
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(o James Washington (Infrastructure-Streets)
Thomas Pechacek (Infrastructure-Electrical Services)
Eng-Kie Lee (Infrastructure-Street Lighting Engineering)
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